May 25, 2023

Cass County Highway Department
Attn: Lisa Shasky

1201 Main Avenue West

West Fargo, ND 58078

To Whom it May Concern:

I would like to request permission to close a portion of Highway #10 or Main Street in Buffalo,
North Dakota, on Saturday, July 15, 2023. Please see the attached flyer promoting our event.

Our community is having our annual celebration that weekend and the car show has been an
important part of the day for the past sixteen years under the leadership of Larry Zaun, who
lost his battle with cancer in February. We want to continue his tradition by hosting the First
Annual Larry Zaun Memorial Car Show in his memory.

We are asking to close Main Street at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday from Wilcox Avenue to Bush
Avenue and then reopen at 9:00 p.m. after the last event of the day. Our prior requests for
closures have been granted, and we have not had any problems in the past. We always provide
detour directions for the public.

| want to thank you for your time and consideration of our road closure request. Please contact
me at 701-412-4485 or jolistout@ictc.com if you have any questions or need more information.

Sincerely,

Liane R. Stout

Event Coordinator

Historic 1916 Buffalo High School
Buffalo, ND

SUGGESTED MOTION: Authorize request to close County Road 10 in Buffalo from 11:00
AM to 9:00 PM on Saturday, July 15, 2023 for the Shuffle off to Buffalo event.







